# The Bristol — Jewish Accorder

 $\langle \rangle$ 

SEPTEMBER 1975

TISHRI 5736

# EDITORIAL COMMITTEE Bette BURKE Nat SMITH

All communications to 160, Crambrook Road, or, 12, Great Brockeridge.

Published on the 1st. of every month. Material to strive on the 24th of the month preceding.

# BRISTOL HEBREW CONGREGATION THE SYNAGOGUE, PARK ROW, PRISTOL.

Synagogue Services:

Friday Evenings 7.30 p.m. Saturday Mornings 10.0 a.m.

#### Minister:

Rev. M. Moddel, 66, Harcourt Road, Bristol 6. Tel:- 40615

Talmud Torah Classes: - Sunday Mornings.

10.00 a.m. to 12.45. p.m.

Hon. Sec. Mrs. K. Balint-Kurti. 42, Kewstoke Road, Bristol.9.

Tel:- 681714

Bristol Jewish Ladies' Guild:

Hon, Sec. Mrs. C. Culank. 113, Nags Head Hill, St.George. BRISTOL.5.

Bristol W.Y.Z.O. Group:

Hon. Sec. Mrs. S.Tobias, 12, Meadowside, Thornbury. BRISTOL. Tel:- 93412831

Both Ladies' Organisations hold regular meetings and functions throughout the year.

# FOR YOUR DIARY ....

Tuesday, 2nd September

W.I.Z.O. A.G.M. 8 p.m. 77, Parrys Lane.

Wednesday, 17th September.

Council Meeting. 7.30.p.s.

Sunday, 23rd November.

"Open Day" Sale of Work. Synagogue Hall. 3 p.m.

#### YAHRZEITS.

Saturday 6th September Mr. L. Dembo Tishri 1

Sunday 14th September (Erev Yom

Kippur) Mrs. C. Culank Tishri 9

Monday 15th September (Yom Kippur) Messrs, Garcia Brothers Tishri 10

Monday 22nd September Mrs. Ball Tishri 17

Sunday 28th September Mr. D. Cohen (Simchath Torah) Tishri 23

Wednesday October 1st Mr.S. Bloom Tishri 26

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# OFFICIAL ANNOUNCEMENTS.

COUNCIL MEETING: The next Council Meeting will take place on Wednesday September 17th at 7.30.p.m.

LOTTERY This month's Lottery Prize was won by Mr. Moss Garcia.

SIMCHATH TOWAH Congratulations to Messrs. Tony Holt and Paul Blackstein who have been honoured with Chosan Torah and Chosan Bereshith.

NEW BUILDING FUND. It may be of interest to Congregants to know that the Special Account for the New Building Fund stands at £418. Further donations are welcome at any time.

水水水水水水水水水水水水水水水水水

#### MESSAGE FOR NEW YEAR 1975/5736

Strengthened by the warmth of sunshine during the summer period we are preparing ourselves with the solemn season of the YAMIM NORAIM of the High Festivals of ROSH HASHANAH and YOM KIPPUR. It is the season which is introduced by the month of ELUL the initials of the words Ani Ldodi Vdodi Li "I AM MY BELOVED'S AND MY BELOVED IS MINE". If Israel is prepared to turn in complete repentance to G'd then he will be ready to accept their sincere effort. The voluntarily shrilling sounding of the SHCFAR during the month of ELUL and especially on ROSH HASHANAH is perecrating into our innermost to remind us of our responsibilities as members of the great Jewish Nation.

We assembly on ROSH HASHANAK and YOM KIPPUR in our Synagogues to formulate our plans for the New Year. Humble in spirit and with prayers in our heart we have come to find divine guidance for our problems concerning our financial provisions, the education of our children, our success and happiness of our family life.

When approaching the year 5736 we Jewish People are much concerned for the Freedom of the life of our brethren in Soviet Russia, and especially for the successful result of the present negotiations in the Middle East with regard to the future of the State of Israel.

Continued.....

# MESSAGE FOR NEW YEAR 1975/5736. Continued

Let us hope and pray that the New Year 5736 will bring Security, Peace and Happiness to the People of Israel and Mankind as we find it well expressed in the Additional Service on ROSH HASHANAN

"HASHEM Z'VAOT TAGEIN AL AMCHA YISRAEL BISHLOMECHAH"

"THE LORD OF HOSTS BE THOU A SHIELD TO THY PEOPLE OF ISRAEL WITH THY PEACE".

I would like to conclude my message for the New Year with our best wishes for Good Heslth, Happiness and Success to the Hon. Officers and the Members of the Bristol Community

#### L'SHANAH TOVA TIKATEYVU

REV. & MRS. MODDEL, SUSAN & SIDNEY.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# SOCIAL AND PERSONAL.

We deeply regret to announce the death of our Caretaker, Mr. Tom Smith, after a long illness, and take this opportunity of expressing on behalf of Rev. Modell, our President, Council Members and other official Organisations our sincere Condolences to Mrs. Smith on her sad loss, and in the custom of our Faith, wish her "Long Life" and freedom from further troubles.

Our best wishes for a speedy recovery to Mr. Gaby Benjamin, Mr. Tony Holt's Father-in-law, who suffered broken foot bones and a damaged back, after falling from a loft ladder. We understand that he has been in and out of hospital, and is now receiving lots of advice from broken bone specialist T. Holt Esq.

Good news from the Gue household. After many months patiently borne discomfort in a plaster jacket following a serious operation, Sharon Gee has been officially "released". It's hard to tell which was the greater pleasure, being rid of a heavy "evercoat" in this long spell of hot weather, or being able to get back to instant slimline - or both:

Congratulation, to the following children who have achieved their 'O' and 'A' Levels in the recent examinations:-

Melinda Handel, Michele Seymour, Lynne Goldman, Stephen Silverman,

Geoifrey Handel, Suzanne Shaw, Terry Burke and to any other children or adults who may have passed examinations.

# SOCIAL AND PERSONAL, Continued.

We are glad to hear that Mrs. Doreen Jackson is home from hospital after her recent operation. We take this opportunity of wishing her a speedy recovery.

Tony and Angela Bolt and Paul and Michele Blackstein cordially invite all members of the Community to join them for Kiddush on Simcath Torah.

### BRISTOL JEWISH WOMEN'S GUILD.

As usual, the Guild will be organising the Succah arrangements for the Festival of Succoth, which takes place on Saturday and Sunday, September 20th and 21st.

Offers of fruit, cakes, flowers and cash, would be greatly appreciated; also offers of help. Please contact Mrs. Helena Caplan. Tel: 684260.

Report on the opening meeting taking place on Wednesday, August 27th, will be given in the next issue of the Recorder, also details of our future programme.

Sunday, November 23rd.

Another reminder of the "Open Day" and Sale of Work which will take place at the Synagogue Ball at 3.p.m.

Further details in next Recorder.

Please keep this date free!

C. Culank (Mon. Sec.)

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

## BRISTOL W.I.Z. GROUP.

The Annual General Meeting of the Group will be held on Tuesday, 2nd September at 8.00 p.m. at the home of Mrs. R.Curwen, 77 Parry's Lane, Bristol.9.

Will members please make every effort to attend.

Sheila Tobias. (Hon. Sec.)